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Wednesday News 

October 21, 2015 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts     
operate and other important community information.  For       

additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 

 

The District Customer Service Center 
and all District Administrative         

offices will be closed on Wednesday, 
November 11, 2015 in observance of 

Veterans Day. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

El Santiago Update  
The exterior of the building is substantially complete. The landscaping is 
complete and being maintained by District Property Management 
contractors.  Mechanical, Plumbing and Electrical systems are complete and 
being tested. Audio / Visual systems are installed and tested. Data / Computer 
systems are being installed and the kitchen appliances are now installed. The 
interior finishes are nearing completion and the project is on schedule for a 
December 2015 opening. 

Knudson Softball Field     
Renovation  

The renovation of the Knudson      
Softball Field is in progress.  The field 
is undergoing several improvements 
including new outfield fencing with 
ribbon curb, new foul poles, field      
leveling and the turf in the outfield will 
be sprigged with celebration turf.  It is 
on schedule for a November 2015  
opening. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be closed on the 
dates noted for scheduled maintenance this 
week: 

 Paradise Bocce Court  

The Paradise Bocce Courts are currently closed for 
improvements 

 Springdale Neighborhood Recreation Center 

The Springdale Neighborhood Recreation Center will be closed October 26th 
through November 1st  

 Churchill Street Recreation Center Family Pool 

The Churchill Street Family Pool will be closed through October 25th 

 Lake Miona Pickleball Court  

The Lake Miona Pickleball Courts will be closed for repairs until October 25th 

 Laurel Manor Bocce Court 

The Laurel Manor Bocce Courts will be closed on October 22nd and October 
23rd 

 Lake Miona Shores Neighborhood Pool 

The Lake Miona Shores Pool will be closed October 26th through October 31st 



 

 

Villa Road Resurfacing 

Resurfacing will be taking place on many of the villa roads in Districts 5 & 6     
October 2015 through May 2016.  A tentative work schedule can be found on 
www.DistrictGov.org.  The schedule may be adjusted due to unforeseen            
circumstances, including weather.  Each home impacted by this work will be    
notified exactly when the work is scheduled to take place in their area along with 
specific safety instructions.  Please use caution and follow all directional signage 
and workers.  If you have any questions or would like additional information, 
please contact District Property Management at (352) 753-4022.  Please stay 
tuned to www.DistrictGov.org for additional updates. 

A Message From... 

Retention Pond Maintenance  

The fall hydrilla treatment will occur on water retention areas throughout The 
Villages over the next month.  Depending on the density of the hydrilla, some 
areas may appear to look worse before getting better.  For additional                
information on this treatment program or to inquire on other maintenance    
activities on a retention pond near you, please contact District Property       
Management at (352) 753-4022. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Phone Books 

As you receive your new phone books, please refrain from placing them at the 
postal facilities.  Please keep our community clean by placing your old phone 
books out for collection on your regular home            
collection day.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 2 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

The Village Community Development District No. 2 Board of Supervisors is seeking applicants who are 
interested in filling Seat 4, which was recently vacated due to the passing of Supervisor Nick Jones.  The 
remainder of the existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2016. 

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida Statute 190 as “any 
person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United States, a legal resident of  Florida and of the 
district, and who registers to vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district 
land is located".   To obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer 
McQueary, District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the application on the 
www.districtgov.org website.    

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than 5 p.m. on    Tuesday, 
November 3, 2015 at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants at their regularly scheduled Board Meeting to be 
held on Friday, November 13, 2015 at 9:30 a.m. in the Ashley Wilkes Room of the Savannah Cen-
ter Regional Recreation Center, 1545 Buena Vista Boulevard, The Villages, FL. 

NOTICE OF VACANCY 

VILLAGE COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT  

DISTRICT NO. 8 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

The Village Community Development District No. 8 Board of Supervisors is seeking applicants who are   
interested in filling Seat 5, which was recently vacated due to the resignation of an existing Board Supervi-
sor.  The remainder of the existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire in November 2018. 

Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by Florida Statute 190 as “any person 
at least 18 years of age who is a citizen of the United States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, 
and who registers to vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the district land is locat-
ed".   To obtain additional information or request an application you may contact Jennifer McQueary,    
District Clerk at (352) 751-3939 or obtain a copy of the application on the www.districtgov.org website.    

Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than 5 p.m. on Tuesday,        
November 10, 2015 at the District Office, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages. 

The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants at their regularly scheduled Board Meeting to be held on 
Friday, November 20, 2015 at 11:30 a.m. in the District Office Board Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The 
Villages, FL.  



 

 

 

 
 

 

A Message From... 
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Each week we are highlighting different services available on the website, 
www.DistrictGov.org.  This week’s feature includes submitting items to be placed on the 
bulletin boards located at your local postal facility.   

Did you know that your neighborhood group can place information on your meetings and 
socials on the postal facility bulletin board in your neighborhood?  In addition to dropping 
off postings at the Customer Service Center or in the VCDD box at your postal facility, you 
can submit it online as well as view the established guidelines. 

 

Navigating www.DistrictGov.org 

2. Review the established guidelines to see if your 
submittal meets posting requirements. 

3. Email your submittal 
directly to the 
Customer Service 
Center by clicking here! 

1. On www.DistrictGov.org, select the ‘Postal Facility Bulletin 
Boards’ quick link. 



 

 

Campaign Sign Information 

Each election period raises questions about allowable campaign activities within the Village 
Community Development Districts, including signage.  To help all candidates and              
supporters, we have prepared an overview of signage enforcement for each District.  Any 
questions with regard to signage or political activities should be directed to Janet Tutt,     
District Manager or Diane Tucker, Administrative Operations Manager at (352)-751-3939. 

 Lady Lake/Lake County: 

 The placement of not more than one (1) professionally prepared sign not exceeding 
 twenty-four (24) inches wide and twenty-four (24) inches high affixed to an exterior 
 window of a home unit, any content is permitted.  There is no enforcement of for 
 rent/for sale signs in villa units; however, no other signage is permitted with the            
 exception of security and lawn care signs as designated in the Rule.  

 VCDD No.  1:  

 No enforcement of signs in home or villa units. 

 VCDD No. 2 & VCDD No. 3:  

 The placement of not more than one (1) professionally prepared sign not exceeding 
twenty-four (24) inches wide and twenty-four (24) inches high affixed to an exterior 
window of a home unit, any content is permitted.  There is no enforcement of for rent/
for sale signs in villa units; however, no other signage is permitted with the exception 
of security and lawn care signs as designated in the Rule.  

 VCDD No. 4:  

 No enforcement of signs in home or villa units. 

 VCDD No. 5-10:  

 No sign of any kind shall be displayed to public view on a Homesite or any dedicated 
or reserved area without prior written consent, except customary name and address 
signs and one sign advertising a property for sale or rent which shall be no larger than 
twelve (12) inches wide and twelve (12) inches high and which shall be located wholly 
within the Home and only visible through a window of the Home with the exception of 
security and lawn care signs. 

 

  Signs may not be affixed to the exterior walls of District owned property.   

  Signs may be affixed to golf carts or Low Speed Vehicles or held by candidates or  their 
 supporters.   

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

A Message From... 

The Villages as long been one of the safest communities to live and play.  One of the 
components of our safety network has been our cameras at all the gates throughout 
our community.  There have been cameras at our gates for many years and there are 
many benefits to our residents and visitors.  Although the cameras have always been 
an effective way to provide security in our community, both District Government 
and The Villages of Lake-Sumter, Inc. through their Commercial Property           
Management department have looked for opportunities to enhance our camera   
systems.  Through the years, both entities have invested in “state-of-the-art”         
systems to provide the best security possible for our residents. 

Recently there have been some major improvements to our camera system because 
of the advance in technology.  At one point, all cameras at the gates were analog, 
which at the time were the best cameras available.  During that time, the recordings 
from the cameras had to be retrieved at the gatehouse by a member of Community 
Watch and Law Enforcement.  With the upgrade to fiber optics communication  
connectivity, the video feeds for all the cameras at the gates can now be viewed      
remotely at the Community Watch office.  Additionally, the cameras can be adjusted 
remotely.  However, the greatest advantaged to the fiber optic upgrade has been the 
ability to use digital cameras and get high definition video.   

Both District Government and Commercial Property Management have been     
working to install new digital cameras at our gates to improve video quality and    
dependability of the video operating systems.  By the end of this year, all cameras in 
The Villages will be “state-of-the-art” digital cameras connected by fiber optics.     
Finally, when we get to the end of the year, we will have a communications system 
that is capable of accepting future technological advances in video surveillance.   



 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

Join us on Saturday, November 7, 2015 for Government Day! 

 



 

 

Information provided by the Sumter County Sheriff’s Office 

  


